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CITY OF GOODYEAR 

COUNCIL ACTION REPORT  

 

SUBJECT: Recommend approval of an 

application for a new Class A bingo license 

STAFF PRESENTER: Alissa Magley, City 

Clerk Specialist  

 

CASE NUMBER: None. 

 

OTHER PRESENTER: None. 

 

PROPOSED ACTION:   

 

1. Conduct a public hearing to consider a recommendation for a Class A bingo license. 

 

a. Open the Public Hearing 

b. Staff Presentation 

c. Receive Public Comments 

d. Close the Public Hearing 

 

2. Recommend approval to the Arizona Department of Revenue for a Class A bingo license, 

submitted by Kittie Day, representative of the PebbleCreek Ladies Golf Association 

(PCLGA), for bingo games to be held in the Tuscany Falls Country Club, located at 16222 

Clubhouse Dr., Goodyear, Arizona 85395. 

 

BACKGROUND AND PREVIOUS ACTIONS: 

 

Kittie Day, applicant for the PCLGA, has applied for a new Class A bingo license to be located 

at 16222 Clubhouse Dr. The PCLGA plans to host a bingo game within the Tuscany Falls 

Country Club during a golf tournament on April 8, 2019.   

 

The City Clerk’s Office received the completed application on November 16, 2018. The 

application has been routed to the Police Department and the Development Services Department 

(Planning and Zoning, Code Compliance and Building Safety), and any comments are listed 

below. 

 

Department Comments 

Police None 

Planning and Zoning None 

Code Compliance None 

Building Safety None 

 

Per A.R.S. § 5-404, this application must be approved by the local governing body prior to being 

submitted to the Arizona Department of Revenue (ADOR), which is the licensing authority for 

bingo licenses.  
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Currently, the only bingo license operating within the city of Goodyear is Community Bingo, 

which is conducted through the Goodyear White Tanks Rotary and the Buckeye Rotary at 3690 

S. Estrella Pkwy, Suite 108, Goodyear, Arizona 85338. Community Bingo operates under a 

Class B license, which was originally approved by Council on July 11, 2011.  
 

STAFF ANALYSIS: 

 

Class A bingo licenses are generally obtained for recreational and social purposes, returning all 

gross receipts to the players in prizes. The PCLGA intends to have one event on April 8, 2019 

utilizing this license; however, bingo licenses are valid for a year from the date issued. This 

license allows the holder to conduct bingo games for which the gross receipts do not exceed 

$15,600 per year. The PCLGA intends to charge $5.00 per card with 6 total games and return all 

money collected from the cards to the winners. 

 

The City Council’s recommendation of “Approval” or “Disapproval” will be forwarded to the 

ADOR. 

 

FISCAL ANALYSIS: 

 

The applicant has paid the $5 fee to the city of Goodyear per the ADOR Bingo License Packet.  
 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

Staff recommends approval of the Class A bingo license. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 

1. Bingo license application 


